OSURA BOARD MEETING
JUNE 1st, 2012






10:00 A.M.  Cascade Hall
Present:  Roy Arnold, Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Carroll DeKock, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Tom McClintock Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Kate Sanders, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet
Absent: Cheryl Lyons
Member Introductions: President Jim Krueger and the Board welcomed new members -- Roy Arnold, Gordon Reistad, and Tony Van Vliet.  The Board Roster was circulated for corrections and additions. 
Approval of Minutes: Mary Ann Roberts moved that we accept the Board Minutes of May 5, and the Annual meeting minutes of May 9 as distributed.  Carroll DeKock seconded the motion and it carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: Carroll DeKock distributed and discussed the OSURA State Funds Account  Statement of 5/31/2012. He also announced that a letter from the Foundation has been received, noting that our Scholarship Endowment has been set up.
Staff report.  Kate Sanders gave an update of OSURA’s OSU (state funds) account and noted that University Events will be purchasing a computer @ $1,500 from this account prior to the end of the fiscal year. The maintenance fee for services and soft ware updates will be $50 per month. (This allocation was approved from OSURA funds, during the next fiscal year, at the 5/5/12 Board meeting.) 
Committee Reports:

Program:  Helen Polensek noted that the OSURA plan for attending the Bard in the Quad is tentatively set for August 17th.  Stephanie Jorgenson will be making the arrangements. Edith Madden and George Keller have joined the Program Committee. Those currently serving will continue.  
Golf:  Carol Kronstad reported that the Golf Committee met on Tuesday May 17th and decided to cut down the number of mailings for the Fall Golf Tournament. Publicity for this event will include a “save the date” card from the membership Committee to be mailed the end of June.  It was suggested that dates of additional upcoming OSURA events could be added to this card.  A registration form also needs to go out. September 1st is the deadline for registration for the September 11th event, but the committee will accept later applications as well.  President Jim Krueger will be sending a letter with the newsletter asking for membership renewals. The post card plus the Newsletter, planned for August, should be sufficient publicity.  The committee has reduced the number of prizes to 14.  They are working to select a speaker, with suggestions including Bob Gilder; the New Trainer for OSU football, Ariko Iso; and Bill Lunch.   
Communications (Newsletter):   Terri Tower and Tom McClintock are working to get the newsletter out in early fall.  Items to be included are: the President’s letter, Golf Tournament, scholarship winners, new member bios and a photo, upcoming speaker information, and an ‘inside story” feature of an OSURA member.  Early August is the deadline for all articles to be to Terri Tower. The aim is to get it out before the golf tournament which is Tuesday, September 11th, but perhaps not before the Bard in the Quad program event. New board member’s bios should be submitted to Terri within the next 2-3 weeks. The committee is thinking of doing an “on line news brief” to communicate with members, in addition to the two newsletters.  They are also thinking about a one page mailing in December to up-date members, especially if the Newsletters go out in April and August.  The purpose would be to reach members who don’t check e-mail. 
Volunteer: Sue Borden reminded the Board of “campus clean-up” scheduled on Friday 13, 2-4 P.M. Eight have signed up, but the goal is 12.  Kate will send a reminder. Parking permits will be provided.

Old Business:
Recap of May 9 Annual Meeting (what should be changed for 2013):  President Jim Krueger led the discussion concerning the Annual Meeting of Members.  Generally it was seen as quite successful. Comments follow: It was good to have agendas and handouts on the seats prior to the meeting.  The meeting moved right along, with business well conducted.  Food expense was $150 less than last year, but was very adequate.  The music was great!  The Investments were well accepted.  It was nice to have the student scholarship winners stay and talk with members following the meeting. And, members actually ate cake this year, perhaps because the meeting ended in a timely manner! We probably need a designated greeter at the door to help members know how to proceed.  Also a sign is needed to identify where dues are being collected.  The bulk of renewals happen after the newsletter is mailed, but some are collected at this meeting.  We should give strong consideration to bringing Ed Ray back, as this is a good time for him to answer questions and interact with members.  Next years’ meeting is Wednesday, May 8th. Rick Spinrad, VP for Research, was suggested as a great speaker, or perhaps a panel of VPs could be arranged if we start early, as the time to get on their calendars now.  We need to bring in more of the membership. Tony Van Vliet suggested that we change the name from “Annual Meeting” to something that would be more enticing.  Be thinking about a name to attract people. Kate Sanders noted that we can move the location if more than 75 respond to advance registration.
Committee chair and committee liaison selections: The Member Services Committee needs a new chair. Gordon Reistad is Board liaison and will help with transition.  The first program is being worked on now.  There are four new members on this committee. Tom Savage, Chair of the Scholarship Committee, is requesting two new members to keep the process going. A chair needs to be prepped for next year when Tom is President. Also, with the large number of applicants, a way is needed to distribute responsibilities. The Newsletter could be used to seek new members from a broader spectrum, but a personal “ask” may be more effective. Tony Van Vliet volunteered to join the committee.  A new Membership Committee Chair is also needed and Dave Chilcote volunteers to take on this role. 
Progress on Judith Horstman event:  Terri Tower presented the most recent negotiations with Judith Horstman. After much discussion, the Board agreed that the Engineering Auditorium in LaSells Stuart Center would be the best place to hold the public lecture. If there is an overflow attendance, a live video feed could be arranged for viewing in a sideroom. October 29 and November 1 or 2 are possible dates, and the committee will make the final decision based on availability. The Board also favored seeking co-sponsorship with Good Sam Hospital. This could help with publicity and attendance
Ten-year subcommittee report:  A Summary of next steps was distributed for discussion at the retreat. 
New Business:

Report on May 14-15 Spokane NW Retirees Meeting:  Jim Krueger distributed his report, and led the  discussion of comparative membership, activities, staff, etc. This is a good forum for exchange of ideas.  

2012-13 Meeting Dates: The Board set meeting dates for 2012-13.  First Fridays of each the month except July (no meeting) were agreed upon. The August meeting will be on the 10th due to conflicts.  
Staff Report:  Kate Sanders asked the Board to talk about use of the remainder of any state funds.  One need  is for OSURA shirts. Shirts are needed for both men and women, and necessary sizes will be determined.  Kate also mentioned that she has the official Foundation Endowment Document, with a copy to go to Jim Krueger as President.  
Dave Chilcote moved we adjourn the business meeting. Carroll DeKock seconded the motion.  The Board Meeting was adjourned @ 11:45 A.M. Board Members took a lunch break together at Arnold Hall, and met together from 1:00 – 3:00 to discuss issues identified in the  OSURA 10 year review’
Meeting Schedule:  2012-13:  
2012:  Fri. Aug. 10;  Fri. Sept. 7,  Fri. Oct. 5;  Fri. Nov. 2;  Fri. Dec. 7;                       2013: Fri. Jan. 4;  Fri. Feb. 1;  Fri. March 1;  Fri. Apr. 5;  Fri. May 3;  Fri. June 7;   Annual Meeting Wed. May 8
